AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 30th day of May, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to keep Allan Gaul, reporter from the Mid Hudson Times, and Larry Bennett, former Town Supervisor and former Assemblyman, in their prayers. They are both on the road to recovery.
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Faith Fantauzzi, a student of Arlington High School, led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On # 7D.
ZONING: Lands of 84 Realty LLC / Patton Road and 

                                         South Plank Road

Add On # 7E.
ZONING: Update on Adult Entertainment

Add On # 11
Storage Tanks Update (Stewart)
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $1,062,981.09, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
6.
HIRING OF DPW COMMISSIONER

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board interviewed several candidates for the position of DPW Commissioner and they have made a selection. The Commissioner will oversee Water Distribution, Water Supply, Sewer and Highway.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the agreement between Town of Newburgh and John Platt. At a regular meeting on May 21, 2012 the Town Board approved the hiring of John Platt as the DPW Commissioner of the Town of Newburgh with the following conditions and agreements effective upon start of employment:
1. Yearly Salary $100,000.00

2. Four weeks, twenty days paid vacation

3. Eligibility for paid dental and optical coverage upon request

4. Effective start date May 31, 2012

5. Level 1 employee benefit package minus NYSHIP health benefits and associated buyouts
6. Town of Newburgh vehicle for take home use

The funds for this position will come from the Water Fund. 

The DPW Commissioner is a term position which expires December 31, 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


DISCUSSION: Town Clerk Zarutskie asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, if a Public Referendum is needed for this position.
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Mr. Taylor said there is a provision in the State Law for this position. Therefore, a Public Referendum is not needed.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7. ZONING:

A. Discussion on Anchorage / Mid-Hudson
George Cronk of Chazer Engineering and the owner of the property for the Mid-Hudson Marina came before the Town Board.
Mr. Cronk said they were before the Town Board last summer. The Board gave them direction for drafting zoning modifications. In December the Planning Board recommended an approval of the proposed Zoning Text Amendment for the Mid-Hudson Marina. The applicant has submitted a proposal to revise the Zoning Text to allow for a certain number of boat slips with a marina instead of a minimum of 100 boat slips that is currently in the Zoning Text. The Planning Board has determined that a project of this scale with 20 townhomes should not be required to construct 100 boat slips in association with construction of the project. 
Mr. Cronk said they want to lower the number of boat slips to make this an economical project. The Planning Board has looked at the project to determine the environmental impacts it will create and the zoning. They have made referrals to the Town Board for open air development and the zoning text amendment.
Mr. Taylor asked Mr. Cronk to explain why the open development area designation area is required. 

Mr. Cronk said according to State Law 270-A if a project does not have access to a Town Road the applicant has to apply for an open area development amendment from the Town Board. They have to grant approval for an applicant to build on a Town road. In their situation there is no direct road frontage. The Fire Department is requesting that they widen the emergency road from eight feet to twenty feet. They will be installing a gate lock box system allowing the fire department access.  

Mr. Taylor said the Planning Board is recommending the Town Board impose conditions upon Board approval to the number of trips recommended by the Planning Board, which are as follows:


> Weekday AM Peak Hour: 19 trips (11 trips townhomes + 8 trips marina)


> Weekday PM Peak Hour: 31 trips (11 trips townhomes + 20 trips marina)



> Saturday Midday Peak Hour: 37 trips (9 trips townhomes + 28 trips marina)

Mr. Taylor said the zoning amendment requires a public hearing on the zoning amendment and formal referrals must be made to the County to eliminate the required minimum amount of boat slips. A SEQRA will not be required.
Mr. Taylor said the Town Code for a Marina that has a Townhome accessory use is that marinas most contain at least 100 boat slips and no more than 150 boat slips.      

Mr. Cronk said this will be an emergency launch only, it will not have a fueling station and there will be an area for parking. 

Mr. Taylor said in the original 1990’s review of this project part of the environmental consideration was access to the river. In the discussions of the environmental review there was a consideration that there should be some accommodations made for public access to the Hudson River through the project. Originally there was a proposed restaurant and extra boat slips that provide public access. The current Town Code states there should be a public walkway to the river for public use. The current project proposes extra boat slips and an emergency road that will also serve as a public walkway. 
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George Cronk asked if the fire company stores emergency vessels at the marina would they be counted in the number of slips allowed. 

Councilman Woolsey said this board is not opposed to storing emergency vessels and would take that into consideration. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a minimum of 20 boat slips and a maximum of 40 boat slips for the Mid Hudson Marina project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mr. Taylor said the Town will proceed in preparing a local law for this matter.

B.  Discussion on Home Occupation

Mr. Taylor said Councilman Piaquadio requested that the above be placed on this agenda. The previous draft was forwarded to the Zoning Board of Appeals in May of 2011. The draft included certain traffic provision considerations made by the Town Board. 
> Alternative 1: Home Occupations in residential zones shall not generate automobile or truck traffic that would exceed the volume of traffic that would otherwise be generated by typical residential use.   
> Alternative 2: 

A. Delivery and pickup of material or commodities to and from the residential premises of a Home Occupation in a residential zone by a commercial vehicle shall not exceed three trips per week, and the parking of delivery vehicles shall not impede or restrict the movement of traffic on adjacent streets.
B. The intensity of a Home Occupation use in a residential zone shall be restricted to no more than 20 vehicle trips per week, or five per day, generated by customers, clients or sales representatives. 

Councilwoman Greene said she objects to the Town saying to a small established beauty or barber shop that are in their homes they can no longer operate their business in their homes.

Supervisor Booth said the Home Occupation Code was put in place in the 1980’s and those businesses should have obtained a use variance.  

The Town Board all agreed on alternative two option B. Mr. Taylor said he will make the change and prepare the assessment form. 

C.  Discussion of Local Law Amending Notice of Provisions

Mr. Taylor said he presented the Town Board with a draft of this local law at the May 16th Audit Workshop Meeting. This local law will modify the following:
1.
Section 3 AMENDMENT OF CHAPTER 83 ENTITLED “            CLEARING AND GRADE

The notice shall otherwise be subject to the same mailing and posting requirements established for hearings by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 185-55 of Chapter 185.

2.
AMENDMENTS OF CHAPTER 163 ENTITLED “SUBDIVISION OF LAND”

Within ten business days of receipt of the complete application the Planning Board Chairman or other designated member or agent of the Planning Board shall cause a letter to be forwarded to all property owners within 500 feet of the land involved in the application, as the names of such owners appear on the last completed assessment roll of the Town, notifying the property owners of the receipt of the plat and applications, by first class mail in envelopes to be supplied, addressed and with required first class postage to have been paid for and affixed by the applicant. 
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3.
PUBLIC HEARING: The notice otherwise be subject to the same mailing and posting requirements established for hearing by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 185-55 of Chapter 185. The requirements herein for mailing and posting of the notice of public hearing are intended to and shall pursuant to Section 10 of the New York Municipal Home Rule Law amend Section 276 of the New York State Town Law as it relates to notices of public hearing.

4.
PLANNING BOARD: The notice shall otherwise be subject to the same mailing and posting requirements established for hearings by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 185-55. The requirements herein for mailing and posting of the notice of public hearing are intended to and shall pursuant to Section 10 of the New York Municipal Home Rule Law amend Section 276 of the New York State Town Law as it relates to notices of public hearing.

5.
163-5 MINOR SUBDIVISION:

Within ten business days of receipt of a complete application, the Planning Board Chairmen or other authorized member or agent of the Planning Board shall cause a letter to be forwarded to all property owners within 500 feet of the land involved in the application, as the names of such owners appear on the last completed assessment roll of the Town, notifying them of the receipt of the plat and application, by first class mail in envelopes to be supplied, addressed and with required first class postage to have been paid for and affixed by the applicant. 
6.
ZONING BOARD: The notice shall otherwise be subject to the same mailing and posting requirements established for hearings by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 185-55 of Chapter 185. The requirements herein for mailing and posting of the notice of public hearing are intended to and shall pursuant to Section 10 of the New York Municipal Home Rule Law amend Section 276 of the New York State Town Law as it relates to notices of public hearing.

7.
Within ten business days of receipt of a complete application, the Planning Board Chairmen or other authorized member or agent of the Planning Board shall cause a letter to be forwarded to all property owners within 500 feet of the land involved in the application, as the names of such owners appear on the last completed assessment roll of the Town, notifying them of the receipt of the plat and application, by first class mail in envelopes to be supplied, addressed and with required first class postage to have been paid for and affixed by the applicant. 

8.
FINAL PLAT FOR MAJOR SUBDIVISION

The notice shall otherwise be subject to the same mailing and posting requirements established for hearings by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 185-55 of Chapter 185. The requirements herein for mailing and posting of the notice of public hearing are intended to and shall pursuant to Section 10 of the New York Municipal Home Rule Law amend Section 276 of the New York State Town Law as it relates to notices of public hearings. 
9.           LOT LINE CHANGES Within ten business days of receipt of a complete application, the Planning Board Chairman or other authorized member or agent of the Planning Board shall cause a letter to be forwarded to all property owners with 500 feet of the land involved in the application, as the names of such owners appear on the last completed assessment roll of the Town, notifying them of the receipt of the plat and application, by first class mail in envelopes to be supplied, addressed and with required first class postage to have been paid for and affixed by the applicant.
10.
AMENDMENT OF CHAPTER 168 ENTITLED TELECOMMUNICATIONS FACILITIES, WIRELESS

Within ten business days of receipt of a complete application, the Planning Board Chairman or other authorized member or agent of the Planning Board shall cause a letter to be forwarded to all property owners with 500 feet of the land involved in the application, as the names of such owners appear on the last completed assessment roll of the Town, notifying them of the receipt of the plat and application, by first class mail 
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in envelopes to be supplied, addressed and with required first class postage to have been paid for and affixed by the applicant.

Section 168-16 Public Hearings and notification requirements the applicant shall additionally be required to post a copy of the notice in accordance with the requirements for hearings by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 185-55 of Chapter 185.
11. AMENDMENTS of CHAPTER 185 ENTITLED ZONING

In Lieu of notice by certified mail, return receipt requested, if the application is for an area variance and the lot which is the subject of the public hearing contains or is proposed to contain one single family dwelling and permitted accessory used to single family dwellings in the applicable district other than a home occupation or accessory apartment, and is used or proposed to be used for no other primary use, the Zoning Board of Appeals may authorize notice by first class mail in envelopes to which required first class postage has been paid for and affixed by the applicant, to be mailed by the secretary of the Zoning Board of Appeals, who shall complete and file an affidavit of mailing with the Board listing each address to which the notice was sent. The notice shall identify both the street address of the lot and the section, block and lot number assigned on the Orange County tax map for the Town to the land involved in the application or appeal. An 11” by 17” copy of the notice shall also be posted at the property for which the application is made. The notice must be posted on or near a front property line within view of the nearest adjacent street right of way. The notice must not obstruct traffic visibility. The applicant shall submit a notarized affidavit of posting and photograph of the posting to the secretary of the Zoning Board of Appeals prior to or on the tenth day prior to the public hearing date. The posted notice must be maintained and updated with amended information until after the public hearing is closed. The notice must be removed and properly disposed of within 10 days of the close of the public hearing.  
12.
185-57B(1) OF SUBSECTION 185-57 B ENTITLED SKETCH PLAN REVIEW OF SECTION 185-57 ENTITLED APPLICATION PROCEDURE. 
Within ten business days of receipt of a complete application and sketch plan the Planning Board Chairman or other authorized member or agent of the Planning Board shall cause a letter to be forwarded to all property owners within 500 feet of the land involved in the application, as the names of such owners appear on the last completed assessment roll of the Town notifying them of the receipt of the plat and application by first class mail in envelopes to be supplied, addressed and with required first class postage to have been paid for and affixed by the applicant. 

13. SUBSECTION 185-57 APPLICATION PROCEDURE

PUBLIC HEARINGS

Such notice shall additionally include the following: the size of the lots the size of each building’s footprint, number of stories and height of each building or structure, and a detailed description of the proposed use provided by the applicant, or where the use classification is generic and the applicant cannot commit to a particular use at the time of the application, a description of the possible uses to which the site might be put as permitted by the applicable Table of Use and Bulk Requirement for the classification of use subject to site plan approval for which approval is requested. 
D. (Add ON)
ZONING: Lands of 84 Realty, LLC / Patton Road     and South Plank Road

Stan Schutzman, representing the applicant and Tom Anarumo, owner of the 84 Realty, came before the Town Board. 
Mr. Schutzman said the last time they were before the Town Board they expressed several concerns regarding the zoning changes, specifically the reversion of the property back to B if the project did not go through. 
They also asked what the minimum amount of homes that could be built for this project. After discussing this matter with the client, it was decided 
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that they would withdraw those items and a letter has been presented to the Town Attorney stating 84 Realty LLC hereby agrees that the effectiveness of any such zoning change would be solely conditioned on the use and development of the property for single family homes only. Mr. Schutzman asked for the Town Board consideration in making the zoning change from B to R-2.  

Mr. Taylor said this item will be put on Monday’s Town Board agenda. 


E. (Add On)
ZONING: Update on Adult Entertainment

Mr. Taylor said empirical data is being gathered for the Town Board’s consideration. It is his hope that they will have the information in a couple of weeks. After reviewing all of the information presented to them they can make their final decision.

8. SEWER: Outside User Agreement for 6 Little Lane Road
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said this is a request for a single family user to connect to the sewer system which is currently outside of the Sewer District. Little Lane has a sewer main running down and stubs have been installed for further connections. There will be no outside user fee for this connection due to the fact that this is a single family home. This agreement will put the Estrada’s on the Sewer Roll and allows the Town to issue a connection permit. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if a backup valve will be installed with this connection.

Mr. Osborne said when he has the application he will review it with Steve Grogan and if it is determined that a backup valve is needed it will be put into the rules and regulations. The sewer valves are currently required in the low sections of the Sewer Districts. 
Councilman Bello asked what the cost to the applicant would be for the installation of a backup valve. He suggested putting a clause in the agreement holding the Town harmless in the event of a backup. 

Mr. Osborne said the purchase price for a valve is approximately $400.00 and it costs $400.00 for the installation for a total $800.00. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve a Residential Outside Sewer User Agreement to Ralph Estrada, Jr. 6 Little Lane, Newburgh, New York (Section 53, Block 4, Lot 6). The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve a change to the Town of Newburgh’s standard form of Residential Outside Sewer User Agreement to include a provision which will hold the Town Harmless from claims arising from Residential Outside Sewer Users backups. This motion will include Ralph Estrada’s agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. FLEET MAINTENANCE: Schedule Bid Date for Highway Truck Bodies

Supervisor Booth said James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, is requesting to set a bid date for two highway truck bodies. 

Councilwoman Greene asked how old the trucks were that would house the replacement bodies. 
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Councilman Woolsey said the trucks are at least 10 years old. Mr. Woolsey said he is going to meet with Darrel Benedict, Highway Superintendent, and James LaColla, Head Mechanic, to discuss the bid specs and determine what is needed. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 30, 2012, submitted by James LaColla to set a bid date for two new dump bodies for the Highway Department trucks #14 and #24. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. RECREATION: Chadwick Lake Park Guard Variance Request

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 29, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for Chadwick Lake Park Guard lunch variance for the month of June, July and August. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11.
(Add On) Storage Tanks Update (Stewart)

James Osborne said he has sent a preliminary scope of the Town’s storage tanks to three firms. He has met with two of the firms, they did site inspections. Mr. Osborne is meeting with the third firm Wednesday or Thursday of this week. 
12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:31p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:31 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

